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March 13, 2025 
 
 
Via Upload (https://mpca.commentinput.com/comment/search) 
 
Minnesota Pollution Control Agency 
c/o Kate Mahonen 
520 Lafayette Road 
Saint Paul, MN 55155 
 
SUBJECT: Public Notice Comment 
  Viracon, LLC. 

800 Park Dr 
Owatonna, MN 55060-4935 
Draft Part 70 Permit 14700061-101 

 
Dear Kate: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to provide a comment during the public notice period that begins on February 
15, 2025 and ends March 17, 2025, regarding requirements contained within Draft Part 70 Permit 
14700061-101. 
 
Comment: During the permittee comment period of the draft permit, it was agreed in an email from the 
MPCA to Viracon that EQUI 11, Emergency Generator (Cummins), Requirement number 5.5.6 was to be 
removed from the permit.  The MPCA email dated February 10, 2025, stated, in part:  
 
“Additionally, the fuel supplier certification requirement has been removed from the draft permit because 
the certifications are not consistently provided for pipeline natural gas.” 
 
Therefore, as previously agreed, please remove Requirement number 5.5.6 related to EQUI 11, Emergency 
Generator (Cummins), from the permit during finalization. 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions regarding the content of this comment at jbale@apog.com or 
at (612) 525-5226. 

Sincerely, 

 

John M. Bale, PE (MN, WI) 
Senior Environmental Specialist 
 
cc: Doug Zirngible,  Director, Engineering & Maintenance  - Viracon, LLC. 


